UPLYME PARISH COUNCIL

The Council meeting was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday 8th August 2012 at 7:15pm. Chairman Cllr Killingback. **Present**: Cllrs Brown, Forrester, Garland, Killingback, Mason, Pratt, Turner, Whiting, and 12 members of the public.

- 1. **Apologies for absence** were received from CIIr Frost who was away.
- 2. **Adoption of Minutes:** It was resolved unanimously to adopt the minutes of the July 2012 meeting (proposed CIIr Brown, seconded CIIr Turner).
- 3. **Matters arising**: | « ¬ ¯ § passports¶ Clerk still waiting for information from LRTC to proceed.
- 4. **Declarations of pecuniary or other interests** on agenda items. None.

5.	Affordable Housing: It was resolved unanimously that the Council wished to name the affordable housing								
	§ " 1 " - 2 3 °	·· ± ·	± " » ·	. 2 . « ") ¬ ¤ a	fi ¤ ¯ ¯	ž¤¶·¨μ¶	″ - 2 ¶ "	¶ ¬
	. ± « ¤ °	<i>"</i> - 2	¶ "CIIr TurA	eµ second¶d"	C§r Forrester). The	e Council did	not wish to elaborate	on the	
	° " ¤ ± ¬ ± a	2 ©	- 2 ¶ "	- 2 ¤ -	² ± ± " ·	$\neg ^2 \pm \P$	о ¬ · « µ ^{" а р}	μ§ . 2	. «

6. **Planning**

Applications dealt with at meeting.

- a) Land East Of Yawl Cross Lyme Road Raymonds Hill Agricultural fodder/machinery shed. It was resolved unanimously to respond as follows: The Parish Council has no objection to Highways approval of the access arrangement (proposed CIIr Turner, seconded CIIr Brown).
- b) **Greensleeves Harcombe** Construction of garden office and store. It was resolved unanimously to respond as follows: *The Parish Council has no objecsimject toolding that it is not to be used for accommodation* (proposed CIIr Turner, seconded CIIr Brown).
- c) **Aurea House Harcombe Road** Single storey extension. It was resolved unanimously to respond as follows: *The Parish Council has no objection* sosed CIIr Turner, seconded CIIr Mason).

The Council agreed to delegate decisions on the remaining applications for which the papers had not arrived in time for proper consideration, to the members of the Planning Committee (under Standing Order 11(c).)

- d) Land North West Of Yawl Hill Lane Retention of access track for agricultural purposes.
- e) **The Old Black Dog Lyme Road** Change of use of part of guest house to tea room.
- f) 14 Glebelands Raised deck and steps.
- g) Land Adjacent Lydwell House Lyme Road Renewal of extant planning permission 09/0885/FUL.
- 7. **Flooding WP**: a report of progress since the last meeting was read out by CIIr Whiting. CIIr Turner observed that lessons were learnt from the first time the Emergency Plan had been put into action, especially concerning communications. As a result, he had donated to the Council a powerful walkie-talkie set, and CIIr Mason will be on standby as the first point of contact.
- 8. **Finance:** The Clerk submitted the schedule of current payments for approval. It was resolved unanimously to approve them (proposed CIIr Turner, seconded CIIr Forrester).
- 9. **Maintenance of Parish Council land**: Cllr Brown met with the contractor to discuss his performance and reported that although grass cutting had been done weekly, the contractor could not maintain the playground safely, since children playing made it unsafe to use machinery. '«" " μ ® ο ¬ - a " · · · · · · · · · · · ¶ © 2 μ temporarily close the ground during work. It was resolved unanimously to approve the c² ± · μ ¤ ¦ · ² μ fo¶ 3 ¤ ¼° July (proposed Cllr Turner, seconded Cllr Mason).
 - The Clerk was asked to get quotations from local contractors for the improvement works in the cemetery as reported by Councillor Brown to the June meeting, together with information on the cost-effectiveness of different tarmac repair options. Also to write to insurers to find out if handrails on the paths were really an admission of danger. Playground is still full of debris. Cllr Turner will try to get help in getting it cleared. Also bricks and slabs from playhouse base to remove.
- 10. **Any other business:** The flowers in Stafford Mount are doing well. Cllr Frost has reported via the Clerk that the flower festival was a great success, raising over £600, and asked that Cllr Garland be thanked for his donation towards the purchase of the Parish Council's display. Part night lighting scheme is being implemented.

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8:10 p.m. Councillors interviewed an applicant for co-option.

61	01 1	Б
Signed	Chairman	Date

UPLYME PARISH COUNCIL

Report of Flooding Working Party

'«" *# ° ¤¶ ¶"·] ³ ¥¼ ·«" #" °""· ¬± ° aĥd±co-ordinate with JočaVresidents, KG V, Village Hall and public bodies over getting an "©©" | · ¬¹ " © ¯ 2 2 § μ " ¯ ¬ "© ¶ | « " ° "

The WP has written to all local authorities concerned, such as The Environment Agency, DCC Highways, and EDDC, asking them to take notice of the formation of the WP and to co- operate with it. It has separately written to Highways, informing them (again) of the under capacity pipes and culverts that are considered the prime problems causes of the flooding.

DCC Highways and The Environment Agency set up a series of surgeries across Devon to discuss the problems with residents, although UPC were not directly informed of them, Cllrs Whiting and Garland went to the meeting in The Guildhall, Axminster, and verbally discussed the problems with staff of both Environment Agency and DCC Highways. Unfortunately EA was only represented by the Exeter based staff, whereas Uplyme now comes under the Blandford office in Dorset, as part of the Lyme Valley. (The tributaries of the Lym are managed by EDDC, contact Mr Keith Steel). The EA were mainly discussing their flood warning systems, and there did not appear to be such a scheme for short and steep valleys such as the Lym, but rather flood plains such as the Axe. They did say that the Agency was likely to do a survey of the extent of flooding, and would welcome photographs and information. DCC Highways took note of all the areas in Uplyme that had either flooded or been in grave danger of flooding e.g. the Village Hall).

There was a visit to the Parish by our local MP, Neil Parish, who offered whatever help he could give. Cllr Knight offered a further £500 from his local fund to pay for the emergency clearance of the stream at Venlake.

The WP had an offer from Mrs Ostler at the last meeting to join the WP as a co-opted member from the public, which the WP has decided to take up. It also has requests for KG V and the Village Hall for their members to be on the WP, but it is considered that at this stage, the WP would consult them as and when necessary as some of the many third parties affected. WP felt that it might be better served by co-opting specialists to talk to the government agencies, such as a geologist, a planner experienced in flood works or someone experienced with dealing with local government.

The WP appealed for information at the last UPC meeting and in the Parish News. It has some photos but would welcome more of the extent and ferocity of the flooding. It has also taken photos for the on-going planning of flood prevention measures. It has visited the major areas of flooding. It is gathering information of local plans of physical problems and of landowners and properties affected. It is hoped to be able to discuss with EA a more accurate floodplan for Uplyme, as some areas within the current boundaries did not flood (such as the proposed school site) or were not likely to flood (although having to pay high insurance costs or being in danger of not getting insurance).

Insurers have been dealing with the problems, and have moved some residents out of their properties for 3 or 6 months. No cases are known of insurers refusing to face up to their responsibilities. However, the WP cannot take direct part in any riparian or insurance disputes, but can try to direct anyone so affected towards sources of help. Neither does it have the funding to carry out the flood prevention works that are necessary, but will try to get the parties concerned to come to some agreement. It does not appear that DCC have applied for emergency help under the Bellwin Rules, but our MP did think the Environment Secretary, Caroline Spellman, might have to find additional funds.

However, such funding would only apply to schemes agreed as necessary, such as additional culverts across the B3165 or Venlake, or emergency drainage channels along KG V land. The WP will therefore try to get some agreement as to what measures are necessary with the EA and DCC Highways. This will not be instantaneous.

DCC Highways have already been informed that ditch clearance works are already necessary, and drainage pipes blocked, but without any action to date. By contrast, DCC footpaths have already done a lot of work on FP 10 at Venlake, although the WP has expressed concern over certain aspects of these works.

The WP will continue its work, and again asks the public for any information they may have, that might be useful to the WP.

CIIr Peter Whiting.